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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE
2817 CANAL STREET
RTA BOARD ROOM, SECOND FLOOR
NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

THURSDAY, MAY 10 2018 AT 9:00 A.M.
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharon Wegner, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: Commissioner Earline Roth 

COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
Chairwoman Wegner reported that at the last board meeting Mr. Alan Drake asked about an elderly or senior pass option. The current senior one-way ticket is forty cents at the fare box. A senior pass is something we can consider as we review fare and pass options.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Ms. Valerie Jefferson brought forth a concern about having to chock wheels when leaving the vehicle because that time takes away from the time the driver has to take a rest break and maintain the schedule. Our run blocks were created using industry best practices and comply with an industry standard of ten percent of the round-trip time as layover. For example, if a route has a two-hour round-trip time it will be given an average of twelve minutes of rest time, which is usually split between each end of the route. The planning and operations teams will continue to monitor running time for opportunities for improvement. 

Mr. James Guilbeau asked if we would consider continuing the City Park and the Canal/Cemeteries streetcars onto the Riverfront line during the Four Seasons project construction period so riders wouldn’t have to get off at Harrah’s and walk over to the Canal Station for the Riverfront line. The operations, planning and finance teams are assessing the impact of the entire Four Seasons project closures (Poydras and Julia Stations) to our revenue hours and operating cost. We will review this request as one of the options on the table during this construction period.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the RTA had a successful Jazz Fest with our offboard fare collection at Esplanade and Grand Route St. John and City Park and the Museum. The operations team staffed bus and streetcar replicas selling one-way tickets during the evenings of each festival day and our drivers, supervisors and support staff did a wonderful job ensuring people boarded safely and things ran smoothly. Our Customer Care team worked hard over both weekends answering questions and providing directions to callers. We received many compliments about the service during the festival. Those include “you were on point with buses after Jazz Fest” from Jen and “I have to give compliments to the fine drivers of New Orleans RTA bus route 91. They’ve been punctual, helpful, and friendly on my rides both Fest weekends” from Erica. Thank you to everyone for a job well done! 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that staff is currently working with local businesses and property owners to finalize the details of placing Ticket Vending Machines at Canal and Carondelet. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that staff is also working with city agencies in preparation for the upcoming hurricane season. The RTA will work closely with city agencies to ensure clear and consistent communication and collaboration. Staff will be participating in the third annual NOLA Readiness Ride on Friday, June 1st. This event, hosted by Evacuteer.org, is a bus stop outreach campaign where volunteers will be out at Evacuspots and other select RTA bus stops to speak with riders about hurricane preparedness and New Orleans’ public evacuation option, City-Assisted Evacuation, to ensure that our residents have a plan if there is a mandatory evacuation.

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA was successful in getting the Algiers Ferry Rehabilitation and Maintenance Grant for 2.4 Million and this grant will go a long way in keeping the terminal in good state of repair and he thanked the Board of Commissioners and staff that worked hard putting together the Scope of Work and also the community helping to prioritize things.

Justin Augustine thanked State Representative Gary Carter, Jr. and State Senator Troy Carter for helping with the local match from the State to secure the grant.


In response to Chairwoman Wegner, Justin Augustine stated that the total amount of the grant was $2.4 Million. 
COMMISSIONER GARDERE CAME TO THE MEETING 

OPERATIONS REPORT
Fixed Route – April 
· There were 1.2 accidents per 100,000 miles on Fixed Route.
· 12 Accidents; 6 required retraining 
· Year over Year system wide the total number of accidents are down by 13 accidents and 14 less preventable accidents less than last year.
· On Time Performance was 71% for the month of April 
· Miles between Road Calls were 7,517 
· Boarding Per Hour were 23.5 
Brendan Matthews reported that New Orleans along with Seattle, Phoenix, Houston was one of four cities where bus ridership increased in 2017.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that she was very surprised to see how well New Orleans was doing with bus ridership.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA needed to start telling its own story regarding how well it is doing.
Streetcars - April
· There were 0.9 accidents per 100,000 miles
· 7 Accident; 1 preventable

· On-Time Performance was 58% 
· Miles Between Road Calls were 35,434
· Boarding Per Hour were 46.7
Brendan Matthews reported that the reflector lights were placed along the St. Charles Streetcar Line at the major streetcar crossings where cars run into the streetcars and accidents went down at those crossings.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the light reflectors at the major crossings for the streetcars was a great idea and the lights are solar operated.

Brendan Matthews reported that 19 of the new CAD/AVL Systems were installed on the Streetcars and now reliable On Time Performance could be captured.

Ferry – April 
· Ridership for the ferry was 113,088
· Scheduled trips: 3,678; Completed: 3,494 trips 
· 56 Trips Cancelled due to River Closing 

· 28 River Traffic Cancelled Trips

· 97.2 Reliability 

Paratransit – April 
· There were 0.78 accidents per 100,000 miles

· 3 Accidents; 1 Preventable  

· On Time Performance – 80%

· Miles between Road Calls were 128,153.
Karen Sider reported that 875 Senior attended Senior Fest with more than 50 vendors and the performers were the seniors.

Karen Sider reported that AMPed Fest was sponsored by Touro on St. Charles Avenue and had great entertainment. 

Karen Sider reported that the STS Committee was able to view the CAD/AVL system and can’t wait for the system to be a part of the Paratransit System.

CAPITAL PROJECT UPDATE
ENGINEERING AND CONSTRUCTION PHASE 
Stephen Mitchell reported on the Capital Improvements Projects
CANAL STREET FERRY TERMINAL RIVERFRONT RAIL CONNECTOR NEW BUS STOP 

Stephen Mitchell reported that staff was looking to advertise the project next week and start construction on August 1, 2018.
RIVERFRONT STREETCAR LINE SPECIAL TRACK REPLACEMENT & OCS POLES PAINTING 


Stephen Mitchell reported that this part of the project would be started at the end of October and should take 6 months.
ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE SPECIAL TRACK REPLACEMENT (CARROLLTON/CLAIBORNE) 

Stephen Mitchell reported that staff would finalizing the bid package and it should be out on the street in June.
ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE OCS POLES REPAIRS


Stephen Mitchell reported that staff would be presenting the solicitation package at the June Board Meeting.
ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE DOWNTOWN LOOP TRACK PAVEMENT REPLACEMENT 


Stephen Mitchell reported that this project was currently at 60% design and looking to be 100% in June.

A PHILIP RANDOLPH AND ENO FACILITIES – EXTERIOR ENVELOPE REPAIRS 


Stephen Mitchell reported that the authorization for solicitation would be presented at the June Board Meeting.

NAPOLEON FACILITY RENOVATION

Stephen Mitchell reported that the SHPO was still reviewing the project.


Justin Augustine reported that the SHPO was reviewing the shape of the windows and the materials used on the windows; the RTA wanted to replace the windows.

In response to Chairwoman Wegner, Justin Augustine reported that there were a lot of windows to replace at the Napoleon Facility.
ALGIERS PARK & RIDE REHABILITATION – PHASE 1

Stephen Mitchell reported that the design would be completed by the end of May.


Justin Augustine reported that this was the longest FEMA project 


Justin Augustine reported that the RTA did not get enough money from FEMA for the necessary repairs of the Algiers Park & Ride and this project was very important for the circular routes that would lead to the ferry.


Justin Augustine reported that the RTA has enough money for Phase I and Phase II would be included in the Long Time Capital Programs and staff’s goal is to get the facility up and running.


In response to Chairwoman Wegner, Justin Augustine reported that he would find out who was parking on the facility. 
PASSENGER FERRY VESSELS 

Stephen Mitchell reported that the RTA should receive the first vessel in June.


Justin Augustine reported that at the May Board Meeting he would have pictures to show the Board and there were four items that needed to be corrected with the vessels,
MARKETING REPORT:

Candice Marti reported that the Average Time on Hold for Ride Line during the month of April was down from  26 seconds to 23 seconds.
Candice Marti reported that the Time to Close Cases during the month of April was 4.1 days. 
Candice Marti reported that the rate for Abandoned calls was 6.6% 

Marketing
· Festival and event detour messaging 
· Riverfront Streetcar stop closure messaging
· GoMobile marketing campaign development 
· Hurricane season planning
Customer Care Center

· RideLine continues to improve the average time on hold and missed call rate. We achieved a :23 average time on hold (:29 in March) and a 6.64% missed call rate (8.32% in March) during the month of April
· The RideLine team did a great job managing calls, questions, and support for our customers during Jazz Fest
Justin Augustine reported that he and staff had met with Bill Hoffman to discuss the gap in service and the recommendation RTA provided was to operate a shuttle service and staff would show them how to run the shuttle service on the riverfront and the necessary Marketing Campaign would be done to get the information to the riding public.
GOMOBILE 2.0 PROGRESS 
Beta Test
· External beta test is in progress and we’re receiving very helpful feedback
· External beta test will end 5/21
· We will host a thank you and moderated feedback event with refreshments for all beta testers (internal and external) on Monday 5/21 at 5:30pm in the RTA Boardroom
· Email invitations will be sent to all beta testers
· Received accessibility feedback from Lighthouse
· Meeting with the Lighthouse team and our development team today 
PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE REPORT
MEDIA RELATIONS
98 Total Media Mentions in April
· Publicity Value: $307,280
· Total Online News Visitors: 26,230,633
· Total Local TV Audience:  191,651 
EARNED MEDIA HIGHLIGHT 

12 
Single Bus Tickets for Orleans, Jefferson to start in August

5 
Algiers Ferry Suspended After Fuel Spill in Mississippi River

4
As the Fleet Ages, RTA Seeks Federal Money for New Vehicles

4
Algiers Park & Ride Set for a Facelift

2
AV/Electric Bus demonstrations

1
Making 300: Preservation & Progress (2:34)

Community Engagement/Interagency Relations

· Collaborated with NOLA Ready, Evacuee and Department of Health for “Readiness Rides”, City Assisted Evacuation videos and other tools for hurricane season outreach

· RTA Outreach, Planning & Safety spoke to riders about their experiences with RTA and distributed maps & schedules. New Orleans Public Library partnered

· RTA Outreach collected Riders Digest subscriptions, distributed maps, schedules and information on the GoMobile app
· RTA Outreach presented on rider tools, discussed opportunities for working with library summer programs, adult education courses and NOLA Ready

· Collected surveys from bus riders, distributed system maps, schedules, flash lights and emergency rain ponchos

· RTA Outreach met with Director of Business Development & Community Engagement and Community Case Manager to discuss opportunities to educate staff and clientele on rider tools

Commissioner Gardere stated that staff was doing excellent work.
Justin Augustine reported that the Beta Testing was very important for the GoMobile App.

Justin Augustine introduced Omar Alvarado, Director of Planning and Scheduling; he worked with Transdev on various other projects, especially on the GoMobile App.

Chairwoman Wegner stated that Omar Alvarado has come from a larger bus system than the RTA and implemented a GoMobile App within a month.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

A. Cooperative Endeavor Agreement:

1. City of Kenner – Emergency Evacuation Plan

This meeting did not have a quorum and action for this item would be taken at the May Board Meeting
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

None
ADJOURNMENT

The Operations and Administration Meeting of May 10, 2018 ended at 9:56 a.m.  

